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WELCOME EVERYONE 
 Visitors may pick up THE SPIRE which tells you about 
our monthly ministries.  We are a praying congregation.  If you 
would like to share your joys and concerns, please fill out the 
prayer request form and hand it to an usher.  
 
PLEASE PRAY FOR   

Audrey Moore, Rev. Dr. Paul Boger, Lily Costello, Rev. 
Rick Sommers 

 
CHAPEL FLOWERS 

The flowers in the Chapel today are given by Ethelyn and 
Janice Fulton in loving memory of our mom, Charlotte H. 
Fulton; and with grateful thanks to Jennifer Kohnen for her 
leadership as Vacation Bible Camp Director. 

 
BLOOMFIELD COLLEGE IS CELEBRATING 150 
YEARS! 
 Our special offering this month will help support the 
work of the Bloomfield College Chaplain’s Office, which is 
responsible for nurturing the spiritual growth of the students 
and faculty at this historically Presbyterian college. Your 
donation will help make possible a variety of activities, programs, 
and classes related to the understanding and appreciation of 
diverse cultures and beliefs, the examination of personal values, 
the pursuit of justice and contributions to the common good. 
The Chaplain’s Office hosts an annual Dr. Martin Luther King, 



Jr., lecture, a religion and culture series, bible study, interfaith 
gatherings and sponsors mission trips.  Please consider lending 
your support to the Chaplaincy Program’s important work as the 
college moves forward into its next 150 years of service to 
students and the community. 
 
BOOK GROUP 
 Our once a month Monday evening book group will meet 
again TOMORROW (July 16) at 7:30 PM.  We will meet in the 
education building.  Our book this year is The Discipline of 
Grace: God's Role and Our Role in the Pursuit of Holiness by 
Jerry Bridges.  On July 16, we will discuss chapter 12 "The 
Discipline of Watching" and chapter 13 "The Discipline of 
Adversity." After this meeting, we will resume again in 
September with a new book.  If you have any questions or want 
to get your own copy of our book, please contact Glenn Maciag. 
All are welcome to join us! 
 
THRIFT SHOP 

The Thrift Shop is still looking for volunteers to help with 
preparing for our fall/winter season opening.  Did you know 
that from September 2017 to June 2018 the Thrift Shop 
generated $8,519.35 in sales and this was in spite of being closed 
for a total of 26 days mostly due to weather.  We were able to 
write a check to the church for $10,000 in January of this year to 
be used for capital improvements. So let Marlene in the church 
office know when you can lend a helping hand. Let’s make this 
coming season better than last.  
 
THIS WEEK 

Date Time Event Location 

July 16 6:00pm Feed the World/M.E.S.H. Parish House 

July 16 7:30pm Book Group Parlor 

July 22 10:00am Worship Service The Chapel 


